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MINUTES OF THE WHEATHILL GOLF CLUB MAIN COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 24th MARCH 2016
PRESENT:
Janette Stewart-Burnett
JSB
Chair

Mike Strode


MS
Club Captain




David Eynon


DE
Seniors’ Captain 
Pam Frith


PF
Ladies’ Captain



Dave Gregory


DG
Club Treasurer

Chris Whyntie


CW
Handicaps & Competitions Secretary
Les Wills


LW
Junior Organiser


Pete Dunford


PD
Club Secretary


Andrew England

AE 
Proprietor


1. Introduction

JSB welcomed everyone to the March 2016 meeting.

As you all know it was Rhod Palmer’s funeral yesterday. With a service of remembrance at St Mary’s in Bruton and his wake at Wheathill afterwards. It was great to see so many Wheathill members at both occasions. Yet again confirming how much he meant to Wheathill Golf Club. Chris and Val Hyldon did a marvellous job in the organisation of the whole day and we thank them for what must have been exceedingly difficult time for them.

JSB informed the committee that in future we intend to revert back to the old style of meeting agenda with more emphasis on the captain’s reports.
Apologies

An apology was received from Jill Byrne
2. Minutes of the Last Meeting 27th February 2016
The Minutes of the last Meeting were agreed, proposed by MS and seconded by CW  
3. Matters Arising from Meeting 27th February 2016
Matters arising were addressed either at appropriate Agenda Items or as follows:

Archiving – Update
PD stated that the sub committee consisting of JB, DG and PD had met and started work; it had been decide to share the work between the three of them with each being given sections to prepare.

He went on to say that it is a large task and will take some time to complete. 
Action – On Going JB, PD and DG  


Club Rules 
PF briefed the committee on her review of the proposed rules, which were accepted without discussion. This recommendation needs to be read in conjunction with Attachment 1

Having reviewed the club rules the following lines should be included in the Members Hand Book

1.5 1.6 and all of 3 the Handicap Section.

The remainder should be archived except 1.1, 1.2, 1.3, 1.4 and 1.10. These come under the Competition Secretaries’ guidelines.

The Charities and Team Colours will be in the diary.

1.1 Requires more definition. 2.1 Executive Committee needs to be changed to Main Committee

Section 4 not required.

Action: - PD inconjunction with JSB to expand point 1.1
Club Handbook – Update
PD stated the handbook was in hand and would take some time to amend, as it was 4 years out of date 
Action: PD On Going
Charity Events
Three Charities are supported by club competitions namely:

BHF by the Seniors Section
James Wellbeloved normally an animal based charity, 2016 may be the last year also        run by the senior’s section.

Lady Captains Charity chosen by the Lady Captain 

The competitions that feed these charities are:

BHF 

BHF Charity Day, Intervillage, Senior’s Winter Eclectic.

Animal Based Charity 

James Wellbeloved

Lady Captains Charity
Mixed Charity Bowmaker
Ladies Pro Captains Challenge
Men’s Pro Captains Challenge

Club Captains Drive In
It is to be noted that there are a number of other non-competition events, which raise money for charities.
Action: CLOSED
Honours Boards
PD stated that all the data had been collated and passed to Sign Solutions for action
Action: CLOSED
Shoe Cleaner
AE stated that the shoe cleaner is working once again. MS stated that he had provided 2 churn brushes to help clean trolley wheels and shoes.
DG asked if we could have a pit with grating over it next to the shoe cleaner to catch debris produced by wheel and shoe cleaning.
Action: AE
4. CONGU – Club handicap

The senior’s section is considering a trial run using the Codgers Cup competition.
Action: DE
PF stated that the ladies section would not be implementing this proposal.
In general discussion it was felt that this proposal only affected a few senior members and was really not worth pursuing 

5. Course Change Proposals
List with AE who has noted its contents. 
Action: Closed
6. Slow play

MS has a list of volunteers who will used as appropriate.
A Course Marshall Sign is to be produced for attaching to the buggy when needed.

Action: MS to coordinate with AE.

7. Password for Ladies Section
Password provided 
Action: Closed
8. S.G.U. Annual General Meeting

The A.G.M took some twenty-five minutes to complete every item on the agenda was agreed and voted through.

The delegates meeting that followed was very interesting as England Golf have secured a section of The Bath and West Show Ground for visitors to experience what golf has to offer. England Golf are going to contact all clubs to ask for forty volunteers a day to help with the manning of the stand this will include members and professional staff.

As one of the closest clubs to the show ground Pam and I will be requesting a place on one of the days.

S.G.U. subs need to show separately on membership renewal letters to avoid VAT. We think this is the case but just might need clarifying.

After the sad loss of Rhod Palmer, Rob Hardy is putting his name forward to replace Rhod at the SGU executive. Peter has submitted a letter supporting

Rob`s nomination.

I am waiting for conformation that any player winning in a Junior Open Competition will qualify for a place in a Somerset event. 

Action: Closed
9. Competition Entrance Fee

AE requested that the issue of match fees which have been static for many years be increased, guide line being £10 for home players and £15 for away players.

This would apply to 3 Counties League, Avalon League and all Senior Matches.

The Ladies section has a different match fee structure.

Action:  CW, DE, and AE  & JSB

10. Qualifying History

A change made to Club V1 has altered the way in which a players playing history can be obtained.
A list of players qualifying rounds is to be produced every month and displayed on the notice board.

Action: CW 
Mark Singleton to be asked to approach Club V1 to reinstate software to allow players to access their own qualifying round record via the touch screen.

Action: CW

11. Handicap Committee

It was brought to the senior’s committee attention that a player whose handicap had been cut one shot on general play in the annual review had after appeal to CW and MS had his original handicap re-instated.

It was agreed that as we now have a formal handicap committee any future appeals must be dealt with via this committee.

It was also agreed that the re-instatement of this handicap can remain.

The handicap committee will meet 4 times a year.

Action: Closed 
12. Club Electronic Diary
DE asked if the club diary on the club web site could include senior’s matches

Action: AE
13. Club Captains Fund Raising

AE stated that a few years ago we agreed to combine all supported charities into one, which was the lady captains selected charity, should we consider changing this philosophy.

The committee agreed not to change from the current status quo.

MS then stated:
I have been telling members that I as Club Captain will be raising money for projects that would benefit every member of this club these include a driving net close to the first tee, improvements to the trolley and shoe cleaning area and if possible more winter tees like we have on the eleventh.

It was a little bit of a shock to find out that the Club Captain does not have a charity nor does it seem that he does not have a choice where money raised for the men`s events including the Captains Day is distributed.

This would leave me in a very difficult position on how do I explain to the members that The Club Captain has very little say in the subject.

I propose that the Club Captain has a say in where the money raised from men`s events goes this would be up to the Club Captain on that year. 

I know from Mike Roberts he had to make up the difference on his Captains day.

I would like to organise further fund raising events to raise money for the projects mentioned. 
This proposal was unanimously agreed.

Action: MS

14. Members Contact Details

DE asked if a list of members contact details could be provided, AE agreed to provide a squad list.
Action: AE
In light of the data protection laws it was suggested that consideration be given to providing a list for members to sign to allow their personal data to be shared, perhaps a letter with subscription fee and or a statement in the next news latter.
Action: All to consider
15. Secretary’s Report & Correspondence

PD reported: -
We have received an invitation to enter a Mixed Charity Golf day at Enmore Park on the 22nd august in aid of St Margaret’s Hospice. The cost is £90 per team of 3 with two scores to count. I wouldn’t normally bring Charity events to this forum but in light of what has been happening this year I thought it might be worthy of a mention.

 The SGU AGM was held at Burnham and Berrow GC on Thursday 26th February the attendees from Wheathill were Rob Hardy and our Club Captain. Mike will give a summary report of the meeting for which I have the minutes and all the relevant reports for those interested.

With the very sad passing of Rhod Palmer I have written to the secretary of the SGU putting Rob Hardy’s name forward as Rhod’s replacement. It’s an elected position so we wait to see if there are any other applicants.

Rhod was very keen to increase the visibility and involvement of Wheathill in the workings of the SGU for which he was having success. The objective of putting forward another Wheathill name is an attempt to continue the good work Rhod had started.

16. Treasurer’s report

DG presented the accounts, attached as Attachment 2
DG stated that he had paid £150 to the senior’s section to cover the cost of 2015 trophy engraving.
He also stated that he had paid AE £10 as the clubs monthly contribution to the club house Wi-Fi 

DG also stated that next month he will provide each section with £150 towards their operating costs.
17. Captain’s Report
 
MS reported:
The Captain`s V Vice Captains Challenge was a very successful and exceedingly enjoyable competition, The Captain`s team over came all opposition from a very formidable Vice Captain`s team. In all a great day.

The course is playing very well after the wet and muddy conditions we were playing in a couple of weeks ago. I give credit to Andrew`s ground staff who have worked extremely hard to get the course back to a very playable condition in a very short time.

18. Management Report
AE reported:

The tees have been renovated and are in play as is the 15th as a par 4. The fairway will get a fertilizer treatment as soon as warmth allows. The course is fully in play but placing on the mown areas will continue till 1st May because of the prolonged winter. 

The greens have been verti-drained and will be top-dressed next week with Leighton Buzzard Sand on a dry day. 

The touch screen computer has gone away for reprogramming so as to adapt to the new technology. Once this is done a laptop will be purchased and we should have our new set up hopefully early April.

I’ve had a meeting with Richard Dix re u 14s championships. Everything is coming together and any support would be gratefully received. 
19. Ladies’ Section Report

PF reported:

Our first Stablefords of the season were played in the mud; needless to say they were not qualifiers.

The team trials were played in the bitter cold and I thank all those ladies who turned out on the day.

The first ladies competition of the season was the Celee trophy, held on 5th March, which proved to be a better day. All the teams did well, finishing with decent scores.

The ladies get together was on 16th March. We had a meal, followed by an introduction of the committee to the membership.

This was followed by a talk by Ben Palmer from the Wells osteopathy clinic, this proved to be very interesting and informative.

This was followed by Martin Liley’s quiz, which as usual was popular with the ladies. 

On March 19th the Captains versus the vice-captains’ competition was held. It was good to seethe clubroom full again, with the captains’ team proving victorious, great fun, but bitterly cold.

-
19. Seniors’ Section Report
DE reported that the first senior’s stableford of the season was today.
20. Junior Section Report

LW reported:

Once again a huge thank you this month to Dave Eynon who has paid for Callum’s photograph which now rightly hangs alongside the other Captains in the Clubhouse.

The Junior Quiz night was a great success, we raised £111 via a raffle but the evening itself was paid for from funds left to us by Jackie. Fittingly the winners were George Barrow Stacey and his Dad Steve along with two friends of mine who came along for support and ended up winning!

Martin has resumed his Saturday morning lessons and it was good to see several girls amongst the numbers, we can only hope!!

Jill has been contacting local schools again with vengeance and a double session at Castle Cary on 24th May with Years 5 and 6 is confirmed. Again, we can only hope!
21. AOB
MS reported that Alan Frith had volunteered to paint the Clive Thomas commemorative bench.
Volunteers to paint the remaining benches are to be sought.

Action: MS

DG has purchased a couple of cheap Apple trees and suggested we buy a few more cheap trees from Wilkinson’s stores at £4 a tree. The committee unanimously agreed this.
ACTION: DG
It was also reported that Ann Gates is providing some plants for the course.
LW asked why in the Judith Rowsell Alliance stableford it was stipulated only one junior member per team.
Action: PF to investigate
Meeting closed at 19:57
22. Date of next meeting

The next meeting will be held at 1830 on Wednesday, 27th April 2016 in the Clubhouse.
Signed:






Date: 


Chair
ATTACHMENT 1

Rules/Guidelines/Policies/Resolutions
1. COMPETITIONS

1.1. Cancellation of a competition due to inclement weather or course conditions is at the discretion of the Pro Shop. 

1.2. Competitions entry forms are to be posted a minimum of 6 weeks prior to the event and the start times are to be posted 10 days prior to the competition 

1.3. Competition entry forms are to include, contact telephone number of competition organiser, competition format, and conditions of entry.

1.4. Any player who has signed up to play in a competition is duty bound to play. Withdrawal from the competition later than 48 hours prior to the competition start time will incur a fine and disciplinary action. The fine will be at least the competition entry fee and for team games the total team entry fee unless a replacement can be found. The competition organisers will look favourably on withdrawals within the 48-hour window if extenuating circumstances exist.

1.5. Disciplinary action will be applied by whichever section is running the competition against a common policy.

1.6. Competition cards must be filled out correctly and signed by the player and the marker, failure to do so will result in the player being disqualified

1.7. Competition scores must be entered into the touch screen computer and the signed card placed in the appropriate competition box, failure to do so will result in disqualification.

1.8. The day at which all finals must be completed (Finals Day) must be prior to the renewal of Annual Membership and must be in August.

1.9. The individual sections set competition entry fees; any changes to the current levels must be notified to the Executive Committee for prior approval.

1.10. The retiring Club and Lady Captain are responsible for organising the Christmas cracker competition.

1.11. Maximum use of e-mails is to be made to inform members of competition start times.

2. GENERAL RULES 

2.1. The levy which is collected with the annual subs is reviewed annually by the club Treasurer and Club Secretary; any proposed changes are to be approved by the Executive Committee prior to seeking approval from the AGM.  

2.2. Team colours are white shirts and navy blue trousers/shorts.

2.3. All players representing the club are expected to wear team colours.

2.4. Club Captain, Ladies Captain, Seniors Captain and the Juniors Captain are all provided with a Wheathill Jumper funded from the General Fund.

2.5. Club Captain, Lady Captain, Seniors Captain and the Juniors Section Captain all receive complementary membership for their year of office

2.6. All Major decisions made at Section Level must be brought to the Executive Committee for approval

2.7. The current Charities supported by the Club are Lady Captains, Senior Captains and British Heart Foundation; the Executive Committee must firstly approve support to any additional charities.

2.8. The correct golf attire is to be worn on the golf course at all times.

3. HANDICAPS/QUALIFYING CARDS

3.1. Five Qualifying rounds of golf are required to enter Silverware Competitions. 

3.2. Supplementary cards are limited to 10 per season and no more than one in seven days. A player’s intent to enter a supplementary card must be registered on the touch screen prior to the commencement of the round of golf. On completion of the round the score is to be entered via the touch screen terminal with signed cards put into the relevant box.

4. DISCIPLINARY ISSUES

4.1. It is the responsibility of all members to report to their section captain or committee members any player found to be cheating, the handicap team will then deal with the matter.

4.2. No spikes or hats are to be worn in the Club House.

4.3. Club throwing in temper on the course is a disciplinary offence.

4.4. Tampering with the course clocks is a disciplinary offence.

4.5. An officer of the club who misses three consecutive committee meetings will forfeit their position and be deemed to have resigned that position.

4.6. When not in play all temporary greens are to be treated as GUR, trollies and buggies must never be taken across the temporary greens. Members repeatedly guilty of this offence may face disciplinary action.

4.7. Littering the golf course is classed an offence and disciplinary action will be taken.

4.8. The notice boards are for golf club use only, anyone found using them other purposes such as advertising or selling, will be disciplined.

4.9. Three failures to appear to competitions without prior notice in a 12-month period as described in Para 1.4 will result in a three-month ban from all silverware competitions.

ATTACHMENT 2
PAGE  
1

